Children’s day in II LO in Rybnik

Children’s day is celebrated in our school every year on 1st June. It is usually not a mind-bogglingly magnificent event, nevertheless many of people are waiting for this day, due to the incredible attractions prepared by the student government and teachers to make this day more pleasant.
This year one  of the initiatives was the opportunity to dress up as your favourite fairy-tale character. Many studenta chose to have maching outfits with frinds which looked extremely impressive. Everyone who wanted to,  could take part in the competition for the most curious and unconventional disguise. Then we are able to vote which costume is the most extraordinary on the school instagram. What is more on a long break, the willing ones could take a group photo. After that, music was turned on and immediately after hearing the first tunes we stared dancing. It was a really brilliant experience.
Additionally aproximately at 1 p.m. the ice cream booth arrived, it was a such delightful surprise for me. Although there was a uniquely big queue, the ice cream was worth the wait. Especially that the weather was perfect for this type of attraction Futhermore the bell was replaced with a fragment from one of my favourite childhood movies „The lion king” which brought me a lot of wonderful memories.
I figure  that despite all the attractions, the main joy of all students was the lack of tete a tates and unannounced tests. Such days are always a great convenience during the intensive school year. 
A charming  initiatives that I certainly remember were lollipops that my whole class got from our tutor.
The entire event significantly enhanced our enjoyment of being in school and enabled us to escape from the daily school routine.  Moreover many lessons, apart from to sucjects with extanded curriculum, were cancelled. That is why the whole day passed  seriousely quickly and in a pleasant atmosphere.
To sum up, I think that every thematic day in our school is always well carried out, nonetheless in my opinion the organization of this year’s Children’s Day was flawless. It is my strong belief that such events should be continuated in the foreseable future, inasmuch as they evoke positive memories in us. 
I hope, that this special day certainly brought a lot of joy to everyone!

